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November 14, 2024
Dear Co-Labourers,

Greetings in the name of Jesus Christ, our soon coming King. As we look around us, it is very
easy to see the signs of His coming. Acts 1:11, “Which also said, Ye men of Galilee, why stand ye
gazing up into heaven? this same Jesus, which is taken up from you into heaven, shall so come in
like manner as ye have seen him go into heaven.” Until He comes we need to keep on keeping

on.

As we think about the Northwest, the need is great. We have Brother Teddy Angel going to
Colorado, Brother Caleb Ballew going to Idaho, and Brother Caleb Hewett and Brother Duane
Earwood, both involved in helps ministry. Please pray for these to be able to get to the field of
their calling. We also need to pray for the church planters already in the Northwest with winter
and snow coming. In some places the snow has already started.

Now for more news, we all know about Hurricane Helene and the devastation in North Carolina. I
was given a fourteen foot box trailer a few year ago. This has opened the door that I could help
some churches in North Carolina. So far I have made three trips to North Carolina and have been
able to help seven churches in Arden, Canton, Waynesville, Swannanoa, West Ashville, Spindale,
and Elk Park. I have carried water, food, clothes, blankets, sleeping bags, etc. This help has come
from our home church and other local churches and some from a church in Arizona. I have a
trailer loaded ready to go again.

Now for the news that I'm not sure how to start but by claiming Romans 8:28, “And we know
that all things work together for good to them that love God, to them who are the called according
to his purpose.” On October 24th, I was working on my barrel-train getting it ready for use at Old
Suwanee Baptist Church’s Fall Festival. I started having some chest pain; so I went in the house.
We called 911. They took me to the Northeast Medical Center in Braselton. I was immediately
prepared for a heart cath. The results were a 99% blockage caused by plaque breaking loose,
causing a heart attack and 1 stent put in. I'm doing okay now. I just learned that my heart was not
damaged. I can do pretty much what I feel like doing with some limits on lifting. I am in Cardio
Rehab Therapy 3 days a week to get my strength built back up. I do need your prayers.

Now for Sister Hutchens, on October 30th she was admitted to the hospital with sever abdominal
pain and high liver enzymes. Her ultrasound, CT, and MRI all showed no stone or blockage. Her
enzyme levels started coming back down; so on November 2nd, she was discharged. The doctors
have said it could happen again and to get to the ER ASAP for testing to try to determine the
cause. She probably did have a stone or some kind of blockage that moved on its own. Please
keep her in your prayers too.

In closing, Sister Hutchens and I would like to thank you for your prayers and faithful support.
We love each and every one of you. God bless you as you serve Him.

Because He cares,

Rev. Wesley Futehens

Rev. Wesley Hutchens

..Lift up your eyes, and look on the fields; for they are white already to harvest. John 4:35b



